## ACS Secretary General's Christmas Message S.E. Rodolfo Sabonge



ACS Secretary General's Christmas Message S.E. Rodolfo Sabonge

Dear Greater Caribbean Family,

It's Christmas! And despite the challenges and rough times, we are here, able to wish each other "season's greetings" and "many happy returns". Indeed it is perhaps because we continue to face the challenges and weather the rough times that it is befitting that we cherish this season and all that it represents - new life, love and hope. The COVID-19 pandemic has cost us dearly, but it has also gathered us together in an embrace of survival. It has rekindled our collective compassion, solidarity, grit and resilience, and this season, as we light our Christmas candles, it behoves us to reflect on what is precious, what truly counts and what will take us through and out of darkness. The story of the Christ child is a miraculous one, all the more beautiful and tender for the sacrifice that is woven into it.

Our human civilisation has, in the last 2 years, suffered and sacrificed. It is time to look forward. So, as we each prepare for this festive season and a new year, as families meet and friends gather physically or virtually, let us be safe, responsible and grateful, buoyed by the knowledge that our family of nations is greater together. Our Greater Caribbean has overcome many challenges and unity will give the strength to overcome this one.

On behalf of the Membership of the Association of Caribbean States, I take this opportunity to wish each and every one of you the very best for this holy, holiday season.